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Listening to Survivors’ Voices

By Samantha Searls—Program Manager

For those of us working to end human trafficking, it can feel like a
never-ending, impossible task. While we know that helping one person
makes a difference, it's sometimes hard to see the big picture. However,
when the US Advisory Council on Human Trafficking visited Cincinnati in
August, they came specifically to listen and learn about our humble work
in order to curate a report that could influence policy on the national
level, putting our work in Cincinnati into a larger context.

The council is a presidentially-appointed group of seven survivors of
human trafficking, including Cincinnati’'s own Harold D’Souza, who work
through the State Department to inform our national leaders about the
needs of survivors of trafficking and those who are being underserved by
anti-trafficking efforts. At the meeting, the Cincinnati community shared
concerns about the need for more trauma-informed training and their
desire to include more survivors in advocacy and decision making.

Not long after the Council’s visit, Cincinnati welcomed another
national voice, US Ambassador-at-Large John Richmond. Ambassador
Richmond works through the State Department as well, travelling to
different countries to learn about and support anti-trafficking initiatives.

Resilient Immigrant Youth

By Samantha Searls - Program Manager

On November 12, over 85 people gathered
in a school cafeteria to send a message of love
and support to DACA recipients and their
families and friends. The crowd added their
goopy handprints to a banner reading “Home
is Here” while YES shared stories and poems of
resilience and strength.

Right now the Supreme Court of the United
States is reviewing a case about the DACA
program, Deferred Action for Childhood
Arrivals. After the program was instituted by
President Obama through an executive order in
2012, the Trump Administration rescinded the
order in September of 2017 and worked to end
the protections given to undocumented
immigrant youth. The Supreme Court is now
deciding on whether or not the Trump

Administration gave adequate legal
reasons for canceling the program. If
the Supreme Court says the & 3 IS
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However, the Court first has to decide 3
if they have the legal standing to
review a President’s decision to
rescind an executive order.

Many things could happen with
the case and legal experts can’t predict which way the Supreme Court
will rule. If the Court follows the precedent set by the lower courts, the
DACA program could be saved.

No matter what happens in the Supreme Court, we know that
immigrant youth have the power to create significant systemic change.
The youth, after all, were the ones who demanded that President Obama
create the program after Congress failed to pass immigration reform.

The path before us calls for Congress to find a solution before the
Supreme Court issues a ruling. The decision could come as early as
January 2020 but is more likely to be released in June.

His visit to Cincinnati complimented the
Council's meeting by emphasizing that
survivor engagement should be approached
with thoughtfulness and transparency.
Ambassador Richmond said survivor
involvement can't just be a box we check to
make sure the work we're doing is inclusive.
Survivors should be emotionally ready to
share their stories of resilience, and should be
offered compensation for their time.

Ambassador Richmond also reminded us
that we are working against clear adversaries:
the traffickers and industries that benefit from
the exploitation of vulnerable people. He also
spoke about low prosecution rates and lack of
resources and tools for law enforcement to
investigate trafficking networks.

The overall message from the Council and
Ambassador was to not give up hope. It is
possible to end human trafficking, but we
must do it together.

YES Advisory Board Leader, Sandra
Onate with the banner painted by YES.
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A Letter from Allison Reynolds-Berry

As the days have gotten shorter, darker, and colder, | find
myself reflecting on the things that have brought me joy
recently. It was incredibly powerful to stand in front of 300+
people like you who joined us for our Annual Gathering,

Resilience: Planting Seeds and Growing Movements. Looking out
into the eyes of those present, | saw many familiar faces and
many new ones. Winona LaDuke’s words inspired all of us and
the passion of those gathered continues to inspire me. Thank
you for joining us and celebrating the work of 1JPC.

Another source of joy has been the honor of IJPC being named the National
Association of Social Workers, Ohio Chapter, Region 6, Agency of the Year! IJPC does its
work best in collaboration with others and | have immense gratitude for each of you
who have made a phone call to your elected officials, attended an event, found a new
perspective, and shared that with someone new. You are part of what makes IJPC so
special and we share this award with you, and all those with whom and for IJPC works.




